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Our Christian Value for this Half Term is Respect 

 
Dates for the Diary 

 
21st July Last school day before Summer Holiday 
3rd September INSET 

4th September INSET 
7th September First day of Autumn Term

 
School Dinners 
 
Those parents who are entitled to free school meals will have received a phone call from school this week 
telling them that the voucher system stops as of this Friday 19th June. On Monday, we return to packed 
lunches, which will need to be collected from school. This changes again on Wednesday 1st July, when you 
will be able to collect a box of supplies to last the whole week. 
As you will have seen, there has been lots in the press this week about children receiving meal vouchers 
over the summer holidays. We will give you more information on this once we have it. 
 
Mrs Wellsô Key Worker Class 
 

Many of us have been honing our gardening skills whilst being 
at home and here, Mrs Wells' class of key worker children are 
busy growing their own salad plants.  
"We are growing tomatoes, cucumber and lettuce in our own 
pot, I love tomatoes!" said Achelle, carefully lifting the small 
plant out of the seed tray and putting into a bigger pot full of 
compost. This is so the plant has enough food to grow big and 
strong and produce lots of delicious tomato fruit.  
"Me, too. Mrs Wells grew them from seed over half term. We 
are potting them out and 
we will see whose plant 
wins." said Chanelle, 
gently pressing the soil 

around the plant base so as not to break the stem. 
"We have to water them every day. They need to be in the sunshine 
and when they have grown we will eat them!" added Minnie.  
The plan to raise our own salad grew out of the children and adults in 
the class discussing what they had done over the holidays. When Mrs 
Wells told the children she had thousands of seedlings, they were keen 
to have some and have a go. They found out what a plant needs to 
grow, in fact some of the children remembered doing experiments to 
see what was needed- light, warmth and soil. We had to think of a way 
to water them at the weekend, when we are not here- we decided to 
put in a leaky pop bottle full of water to release the water slowly and 
stop the plants drying out. 
Mrs Claxton came to see the class just as they were clearing up and 
advised the children to sing to them! She also asked to try the tomatoes 
when they had grown. We will keep you posted as to how well they are 
doing. 
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Stars of the Week 
 
Well done to all the children for their hard work this week. The following children were particularly celebrated 
for their effort and achievement either for their home learning or the work they have completed back in class. 
Early Years – Kamile in Acorn; Alexis in Apple; Georgie-Boy in Cherry. 
Key Stage 1 – Lisamarie in Pine; Melita in Willow; Oskaras (Y1) and Elizabete (Y2) in Hazel; Emma (Y1), 
Matas and Luka (Y2) in Maple. 
Key Stage 2 – Onur in Almond; Emilis in Hawthorn; Kristers in Laburnum; Leja in Holly; Amelia in Juniper; 
Karolina (Y5) and Rafa (Y6) in Cypress; Dominika (Y5) and Miley (Y6) in Elm; Liam  in Ash; Kirills in Cedar; 
Milo in Oak; Harry and Timur in Yew. 
Key Worker Groups - Amber, Ema, Emilija, Nika and Alfie. 
 
Forest School Pilot 

 
Over the past few weeks, the children in 6Eyers bubble have spent their 
Friday mornings in Forest School.  It is a bit different at the moment, as 
everything we do needs to be socially distanced and we have to carefully 
consider our activities to ensure the children are as safe as they can 
possibly be. Despite these restrictions, we have been having the most 
amazing time!  
We have built socially distanced dens 
and wigwams and learned how to safely 
handle knives, which we used to whittle 
sticks. We then used our sticks to cook 
over the fire. Marshmallows have been 
made into S’mores and we made and 
cooked Damper Bread.  Everyone had 
their own equipment and ingredients 
and we made the bread inside so we 
could sanitise the tables and carefully 
wash our hands.  We have used outdoor 
materials to make things and this week 
we had a great time in the mud too.  
Here are some photographs of us in 
action! 
  

 
Quiz Time 
 
Here are 20 quiz questions to keep our older children (or any parent who fancies having a go) busy. Please 
email your answers to your child’s class teacher through the link on the class page of the website. You (or 
your child) will get 1 Dojo point for each correct answer. I’ll put the answers on here next week.  
 
1. How many days does Lent last for? 
2. Which Disney movie does the song Under the Sea come from? 
3. What type of fruit is dried to make raisins? 
4. Which girl band sang Black Magic? 
5. In which country is Mount Everest? 
6. How many equal sides does an isosceles triangle have? 
7. Which way is anti-clockwise, left or right? 
8. What language did the Romans speak? 
9. Which country in the world has the most people living in it? 
10. Edam, Wensleydale and Leicester are types of what food? 
11. Which country is just north of England? 
12. When did World War II start? 
13. Which countries was Britain fighting against? 
14. During the war children from big cities were sent to live in the countryside and smaller towns. What 
were these children known as? 
15. When did the USA join the war and why? 
16. Who wrote in her diary about hiding from the Nazis? 
17. Who was the King during the war? 



18. Who was the British Prime Minister at the start of the war? 
19. What is the biggest part of the eye and gives its shape? 
20. What helps us see colour? 
 
The answers to last week’s quiz were as follows: 
 
1. 12 
2. 12 
3. The Ear 
4. New Zealand 
5. Italy 
6. 14 
7. 64 
8. Sound 
9. 88 (52 white, 36 black) 
10. George R R Martin 
11. Birds 
12. Tennis 
13. 6 
14. The 5 continents. 
15. Vincent van Gogh 
16. Augustus Gloop 
17. Baghdad 
18. Charlotte 
19. 206 
20. Stone Age 
 
And Finallyé 
 
There are always lots of stories in the press about schools and when they will be back to normal, and lots of 
discussion at the moment about the benefits of 2 metre social distancing or 1 metre social distancing. 
Speculation has started about September and what school will look like. All I can tell you for certain, is that 
we get told of changes at about the same time that you do through the press or government announcements. 
If we do hear anything that you need to know, we always try to keep you informed as well. The staff at 
Orchards are desperate to get you all back in as soon as possible – let’s hope that this horrible virus continues 
to be contained and that we can welcome you all back soon. 
 

Thank you for all the support you provide for the children and our academy! 

 

 

 

 



 



 


